Colorado QRP Club

Meeting Minutes  - Saturday, January 08, 2005

(Meeting space was once again provided by Marshall Emm at the offices of Morse Express  - 10691 East Bethany Drive, Suite 800, Aurora, Colorado 80014 USA)

At about 10:00 the meeting was called to order by President John Hewitt  (KA3RDZ).

John Thanked all the officers and volunteers for their work in the Colorado QRP Club. John also provided this meeting’s door prize, a very modern carrying satchel that was won by our guest speaker Stephen Finch (AI0W). 

Stephen, as planned, provided us with an EXCELLENT presentation on NVIS (Near Vertical Incident Signal) antennas and their use in the Amateur Radio Emergency Service (ARES) and other applications.

John also presented Marshall Emm, owner of Morse Express, with a gift of holiday food in appreciation for the meeting space that Morse Express so generously provides us throughout the year.

And, to everyone’s great surprise, Morse Express gave each meeting attendee a FREE hand key under the condition they promise to attempt at least one Morse code QSO within the next week. Nearly everyone present pledged to make that QSO - happily accepting this generous gift from Morse Express!

The Business Portion of the Meeting Went as Follows:

1. Tentative arrangements have been made to move the antenna trailer (and mobile antenna farm!) from Vice President Jim Pope’s (KG0PP) property in preparation for the sale of his house. The Club wishes to thank Jim for storing our trailer and antennas for these past few years and want to wish him all the best on his retirement to Texas!

2. It was agreed that the annual picnic worked best in September. The next club picnic will take place the second weekend of September 2005.

3. Vice President Jim Pope has found a good location for our upcoming banquet. Secretary Vince Kumagai is working to secure both a speaker and appropriate date. It has been suggested that we aim toward the second weekend of the month so that the gathering can be combined as a meeting.

4. There was a suggestion that annual elections take place at a different time this year. It was then agreed that we wouldn’t modify the bylaws, for this issue, so that elections will take place in May as scheduled. Since Jim is retiring to Texas there will be an opening for Vice President and possibly other positions. All members are asked to consider “jumping in” to help guide the Colorado QRP Club through the upcoming years!

5. Treasurer Roger Wendell (WB0JNR) stated the Club’s PayPal account had a current balance of $527.15 and the Club’s checking account had a current balance of $1,746.80 for a total $2,273.95. Roger noted that there were some checks and other club expenses (mentioned below) that had not yet cleared either account.

6. Treasurer Roger Wendell asked that the Club pay for all Internet and web hosting fees associated with our current provider, CHISP, throughout at least 2005. The question was brought up because of recent unexpected increases in these fees. It was noted that these fees are also being automatically charged to Roger’s personal bank account and that he will attempt to find more affordable services for the hosting and access to the Club’s main web site (http://www.cqc.org). It was also noted that the Club continues to host the QRP Fox Hunt’s web pages (http://www.qrpfoxhunt.org) on our site but that no immediate changes are expected with this arrangement.

7. It was noted that some concern in the Ham community was raised, in 2004, when the Colorado QRP Club suggested it might drop some of the contests it sponsors. It was agreed, by all present, that the Colorado QRP Club would continue to sponsor and maintain its four main operating events during these months:



PSK31 Kontest (Spelled with a “K”!) – April




Great Colorado Gold Rush - August






Two Meter Contest – September






Great Colorado Snowshoe Run – December

8. There was some discussion that the Colorado QRP Club may want to expand on the ARRL’s tradition of  “Straight Key Night” (takes place every New Year’s Eve) by conducting a similar event every calendar quarter. 

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 12:30 with about eight of us meeting, informally, at Sam’s #3 Restaurant (just a few blocks north of Morse Express) for a bit of lunch and Rag Chewing!!

Submitted by Roger J. Wendell (WB0JNR)

Treasurer, Webmaster and acting Secretary 

